
Minutes of Women’s Club Meeting  
November 19, 2021 

  
The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by President Marian Young. 
 
Prayer  
Marian Young read Psalm103:2 
  
OFFICERS REPORTS 
 
Vice President Marian Young stated she had sent out six (6) cards since the last meeting.  
 
Minutes of the October 15, 2021 meeting were read by Glenda Wetherbee. Minutes will stand 
approved as read. 
 
Treasurer Cathy Richmond presented the treasurers report of Income of $930 from the 
Mexican Fiesta, and Expenses of $1,214.48. Leaving a balance of $24,368.89. Report will be 
filed for audit. (Report attached) 
 
NEW RESIDENTS 
 
New residents present at today’s meeting were: 
Patricia Jorgenson and Vicky Leroy 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
Lenore Combs reported on the Neighborhood Watch Activities. 
Areas of concern: 

a. Speed of cars/golf carts  
b. Holiday time is ripe for break-ins. Keep your stuff safe. 

Lenore provided a review of classes available and volunteer opportunities that are available. 
(Report Attached) 
 
Halloween-Pam Lacey thanked those that participated.  
 
Mexican Fiesta – Cathy Richmond reported that the event went well! She believes we need 
another fundraising event. 
 
Thanksgiving - Bev McIntosh reported there were currently five (5) tables, some with empty 
chairs. There it still time to sign up. 
 
Christmas dinner - Lenore Combs volunteered to chair the dinner. 
 



Small trips - Sue Swidryk - Next one is to the Chocolate Factory. Both trips are currently filled 
but you can still signup should someone need to drop out or if another can be filled. 
 
Bake and Craft sale - Dec 3, 2021 8 am to 12pm. Terry DeBackere will be chairperson for this 
event. 
   
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Nominating Committee for Office Elections is needed. Vice President, Secretary and Treasure 
need to be filled. Judy Stone volunteered. Two additional members are needed. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
We need a volunteer for kitchen buyer. This person keeps supplies available for our events. Dee 
Novak volunteered.  
 
Susanne Ulrich presented us with information on the new Garden Clubs activities. They have 
had their first meeting. One of their first projects has been to place new pots in the Pool area. 
Pots and potting soil came to approximately $50. It was moved and seconded that the 
Women’s Club give $50 to the Garden Club to cover the cost of the new pots. 
 
Mary Hendrickson suggested an activity to be held in February to replace Casino night. A Mardi 
Gras theme evening was suggested. She will be chairperson.   
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Dee Novak provided information about the Christmas Lights Tour to Hidalgo. Cost $30. Only 53 
people can go, so signup soon.  
 
Heidi Dill reported that the Craft Group will start in January and that more news would be 
coming.  
 
Winner of the gift for wearing her name tag was Mecca Henry. 
 
Mecca Henry made the motion that the meeting adjourn. Dee Novak seconded the motion. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Glenda Wetherbee, Secretary 


